
October 22, 2015 

Dear Mr Dan Ruben 

Summer Fellowship Experience  

I am writing this letter to share my summer internship experience in Ayuda.  

June 1, 2015 I have started my internship in Ayuda in Domestic Violence/ Family Law 

Unit. The first couple of days were training on the general activity of the organization and what 

services they provide. The training also includes the DC family law and domestic violence rules 

and internal work rules of the organization. It was very interesting as it helped me better 

understand the working environment and their area of work.  

After I completed the training, I was assigned to work with the staff attorneys at the 

domestic violence/ family law unit. Working with the staff attorneys on different cases helped 

me to develop my legal writing and research skills especially on preparing court briefs, petitions, 

motions, and letter and discovery requests for CPO, child custody, child support and divorce 

cases. In addition I was also assigned to assist in different research projects.  

I also prepared the Ethiopian Community Cultural Competency training material and 

delivered the training for all Ayuda DC and Virginia office employees on July 10
th

. This helps 

Ayuda’s staff attorneys better serve Ethiopian survivors of domestic violence.  I was very excited 

about the training and worked hard to produce a training material that outlives the training.  

Besides, I also worked as an Amharic language interpreter for Amharic speaking clients 

for screening, intake and attorney-client supervision. Working as an intern in Ayuda also helps 

me to often go to Superior Court of the District of Colombia Family Court in order to file 



petitions and motions for CPO and family cases and accompany clients for their hearing. This 

gives me the opportunity to better understand how the U.S. justice system works on family and 

domestic violence cases.  

I have worked with more than 13 clients who are immigrant women victims of intimate 

abuse. I assisted the clients on their civil protection order, divorce, child custody and child 

support and immigration cases. The services I provided include but not limited to filing petitions 

and motions for CPO, family cases and immigration cases and accompany clients to court for 

their hearing.  Working with all my clients and help them get protection was a great success to 

me. Interning in Ayuda this summer gave me the opportunity to serve vulnerable, low-income 

immigrants who seek to better their lives. And that was the biggest achievement in my career.    

All the staffs at Ayuda were very positive and willing to assist with everything. It is a 

very professional work environment and the attorneys at the Domestic Violence/ Family Law 

Unit gave me very positive and helpful feedbacks on my work.  

My weekly supervision meeting with the supervising attorney allows me to ask detailed 

questions and I was also able to get a great supervision and training on the cases that I have 

worked.  

The experience I got from my internship in Ayuda surpassed my expectations. It also 

gave me a great experience and exposure that will allow me to pursue my career in public 

interest law and in the protection and promotion of women right.   

I would like to thank Equal Justice America Summer Fellowship Program for generous 

fund that helped me be able to do my internship in Ayuda.  

Best Regards, 

Yamrot Henok Moges  

Georgetown University 




